STAFF REPORT
City of Lancaster

CC10
05/25/10
MVB

Date: May 25, 2010

To: Mayor Parris and City Council Members

From: Robert C. Neal, Director of Public Works

Subject: Award of Bid - Public Works Construction Project No. 09-026

Avenue | Resurfacing STPL 5419-(019)

Recommendation:

Award Public Works Construction Project No. 09-026, Avenue | Resurfacing STPL 5419-
(019), to Vance Corporation, in the amount of $1,138,835.00, plus a 10% contingency.
Authorize the City Manager, or his designee, to sign all documents.

Fiscal Impact:

$1,252,718.50 (including 10% contingency); with these changes, sufficient funds are
available in Capital Improvement Budget Account No. 206-125T019-924 and 323-12ST019-
924. There is no additional maintenance cost associated with this project.

Background:
As part of the Pavement Management Program, this project is designed to repair and resurface
Avenue | from 47" Street West to 67" Street West.

This project is funded in part by Federal STP-L grant funds. The funding requirements for
use of the fund include a maximum STP-L match percentage of 88.53% of the project cost.
As required when using federal funds, the City requested and received authorization from
Caltrans to proceed with the construction phase of the project. The City was delegated the
authority to advertise and award the project to the lowest responsive, responsible bidder.

On April 21, 2010, at 11:00 a.m., the City conducted a bid opening for Public Works
Construction Project No. 09-026. Six sealed bid envelopes were received, opened, and read
aloud. The bids were as follows:

1.  Vance Corporation $1,138,835.00
2. Granite Construction $1,174,444.00
3. C.A. Rasmussen $1,194,180.00
4.  Cooley Construction $1,311,910.00
5.  Nye & Nelson $1,374,088.10
6.  Asphalt Construction $1,499,520.00

Engineer's Estimate $1,626,891.80
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